 ./            MINUTES OF MEETING MANNERING PARK COMMUNITY PRECINCT COMMITTEE
Date: 20th February 2017 



Venue: At Mannering Park Community Hall

Meeting opened:     1900hrs    
Chairman:     Andrew Whitbourne




Secretary:     Norma Hasthorpe-Gates
Attendance:  See list
	Armstrong, Arthur

	Hasthorpe, Norma
	Pavitt, Grahame
	Whitbourne, Andrew

	Carr, Ian
	Masters, Trevor
	Sauerbier, John
	Whitbourne, Judy

	Edgell, Bruce
	Mecklem, Maggie
	Sauerbier, Robyn
	Wrightson,  Trevor

	Hicks, Anne
	Mecklem, Peter
	Mahony,  Kerry
	Wynn, Neil

	Hicks, Ron
	Mahony, Frank
	Shorter, Frank
	Wards, John         (20)            


Apologies:     Jan Stone, John Stone, Bob Fitton, Annabel Fitton & Peter Gates (5)
MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING  - 17th October 2016
MOVED for acceptance    (John Sauerbier)        SECONDED (Arthur Armstrong)   CARRIED

BUSINESS ARISING/PROGRESS REPORTS
Item 2: Shared pathway (on going) Discussed CCC letter to Yasmin about two options being considered by council because two proposals had been put forward by the community. There is a need to coordinate the communities approach to council to ensure the foreshore route is option approved by council
Motion, MOVED (Andrew Whitbourne)   SECONDED (Neil Wynn) CARRIED Write to Chain Valley Progress seeking their support for the foreshore route. Phone Kelvin Wynn for Mannering Park Progress route preference
ACTION:
1. Letter to Bob Brookes

2. Phone call to Kel Wynn
Item 3:  Eaton’s Hardware entry/exit on Ruttleys Rd (on going) Received letter from Central Coast Council informing us they had received our correspondence and that they were still pursuing Eaton’s Hardware to complete various outstanding works.
Item 6: Chain Valley trust fund (on going) – Yasmin secretary rang and advised that Rob Noble CCC G.M had advised that the Community Advisory Panel would be finalised this Friday 24/2/17. A further update should be provided at the Chain Valley Colliery CCC on Wednesday.
Item 14: Children’s play equipment at the oval and amenities (from item 4 Recreation area Master Plan) (ongoing) 
Have had phone contact with Rachael McWilliam of CCC informing us that she does not expect any progress until the end of the 2016/2017 financial year. Meanwhile Mannering Park Play Group new committee member Kylie Hidalgo has requested Information. Correspondence was forwarded to Kylie.
ACTION:
      1.    Andy to contact Rachael McWilliam for progress and options.
Item 15: Helipad Trinity Point (on going) – Andy to write to Lake Macquarie Council to enquire about the Trinity Point helipad.
Motion, MOVED (Andrew Whitbourne)   SECONDED (Trevor Wrightson)
ACTION:
      1.    Andy to write to Lake Macquarie Council.
Item 16: – Vales Point Community Pool security. – Andy to follow up with Alan Cibilic about our correspondence.

 ACTION:  

1. Andrew Whitbourne will write to Alan Cibilic regarding our correspondence.
 Item 17: - Graffiti Police visit – Ian Carr discussed an opportunity for our Graffiti Command Sergeant Graham Newman to address a meeting about the problems of graffiti and other issues. Two dates have been suggested, 10th April Meeting and 15th May meeting. 
ACTION:  
1.   Ian Carr to contact the Police Sergeant Newman regarding meeting dates.

Item 18: – Proposed new council hall hire charges – Council have sent information to be completed regarding council hall charges. Insurance coverage and cheaper prices need to be reviewed
ACTION:  
       1.   Trevor Wrightson to check the Social Clubs insurance provider.
Item 19: – Authority of Business Accounts -  

Motion, MOVED (Bruce Edgell)   SECONDED (Andrew Whitbourne)  CARRIED That Norma Hasthorpe-Gates, as Secretary of the Mannering Park Precinct Committee, be authorised to be a signatory to the Precincts bank accounts, along with the Chairperson and Treasurer
ACTION:  
1.   Andy to provide Norma with relevant paperwork to take to bank.
CORRESPONDENCE
MOVED for acceptance (Andrew Whitbourne) SECONDED (Frank Shorter) CARRIED

TREASURERS’S REPORT – See attachment
MOVED for acceptance (Bruce Edgell) SECONDED (John Sauerbier) CARRIED

TREASURER’S  REPORT  20  FEBRUARY  2017

 “Supper Club a/c”        062691 10434100
                             CREDIT BALANCE  13/12 2016                                         $182.30

INCOME:  

Supper Jar 21 Nov meeting (banked 13/12/2016)                               
    $   36.00                                         






            TOTAL INCOME        $ 218.30
EXPENDITURE                                                                                                       

Additional “Xmas” food & drinks for End-of-Year supper 12 Dec            $    16 .00                                           






        TOTAL EXPENDITURE    $    16.00





                                           



                                CREDIT BALANCE  20 FEBRUARY 2017    -     $  202 .30

****************************

 “Administration a/c”       062691  10464596
             CREDIT  BALANCE  13/12 2016                                                           $350.58  

INCOME:







             

Community Grant from Doyalson-Wyee RSL Club (the ‘Doylo’)                $1,300.00






                   TOTAL INCOME       $1,650.58 
EXPENDITURE:

Hall rental  FEBRUARY  @  $23.10 p.mnth




    $23.10
     
                                                                                     TOTAL EXPENDITURE     $23.10 

                       CREDIT BALANCE   20 FEBRUARY 2017                  $   1,627.48  

REPORTS

Hall committee (Bruce Edgell) - Key points: Council is closing down the 355 Hall Committee and will administer the hall themselves
Men’s Shed ( John Wards ) - Key points: Membership continues to increase, Delta is continuing to provide support, grant application submitted to build a mezzanine floor, wood turning is becoming popular in the shed, 500 cards has proved a popular lunchtime pastime, two carpet bowls mats have been obtained from the Pensioners and Superannuants, lunch room and tool room have been upgraded, The Australia Day duck race was another great success, members are travelling to Catherine Hill Bay Bowling club for bowls, a trip to the Gosford Car Museum and a Trivia Night for the 6th May are being organised 

Tidy Towns (Ian Carr) - Key points: - Graffiti Police Sergeants visit, Tidy Towns received another volunteer’s award and general maintenance work is ongoing work.
Delta Forum (Trevor Wrightson) - Key points: Munmorah stacks to be felled in March.
Meeting closed:    2044hrs                             NEXT MEETING:   Monday 20th March 2017
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